



POWAY VALLEY RIDERS ASSOCIATION
GENERAL MEETING MINUTES DRAFT
June 7, 2022

Board Members Present: Jim, Sam, Janice, Nancy, Kasey, Sandy, Louann, Missing: Emily

Call to order: 7:19

Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of Minutes for May General Meeting: Motion to Approve Sandy. Second Anita. Motion Approved.

Treasurer's Report: Checking Account \$24,765.63 MM \$ 50,012.87 Cashboxes: \$600 SquareSpace \$837.50 PayPal: \$198.06 Total Checking/Savings \$76,414.06

Board Member of the Month. June: Jost July: Sandy

Membership: (Sandy Childers): New members Reid. Others are in process. We have about 119 members.

Work Hours: Louann: Work Hours are on the Website. Louann will enter the past few shows and update the numbers on the website.

Grounds and Maintenance (Jim Walls): There is a lot of weed eating needed right now. There is always raking that can be done. Dennis held a work party for the 28th and 29th digging out the dirt under the bleachers. The Skybox is in process. Jim has the questionnaire for operating equipment up on the website. Even people who have been approved in the past, should fill out the questionnaire. We need the machinery operated in a certain way. It is likely PVRA will be hit with water restrictions.

Dennis has closed the entrances for the bleachers. Sherry asked about using the bleachers for the polo tournament. The bottom 5 rows should be OK. On the other bleachers, Shelley said there are issues on the walkways with boards that are too soft. Jim said we need to close off the top 5 rows under the seats. We will need workers. It will be very important to get this work done.

New Business: Request to Approve NTE \$10,000 to get the bleachers repaired. We have a work plan together with the Rodeo Committee. The Rodeo Committee will fund anything over the \$10K. We do not expect there to be any inspections because these are repairs and not new bleachers. Jim says there has been no specific discussion with the insurance company. The expense covers materials, not labor. We will need to provide the labor along with the Rodeo Committee. Motion to approve NTE \$10,000 for Bleacher Repairs by Janice, Second by Anita. Motion Carries. Anita asked about painting the boards. Dennis said he would use a sprayer.

Open Comments: We liked the tacos. Some of the cross-country jumps have ground squirrel holes so the jumps are unsafe to jump. We will look at using the tractor to compact the soil to see if we can close those holes.

Sign: Development services said that the sign is OK but now it has to go to building permits. Jim left them at City Hall with the drawings and building permit application. Set 1 of 3. Subsequently, they said they did not have the plans. The city changed their computer system. There are new requirements for plans or permits. Corrie Vaus suggested calling the Mayor.

Julie Hammond said that she has contacted some yoga instructors regarding instruction for horseback riders. Please call Julie Hammond.

Committee Reports:

Polo: Polo would like to know if PVRA would like to share a booth at the Rodeo. Normally the booth is by the Polo Shed. Several members said they would volunteer.

Show Managers: need to go to the individual web pages for your shows and send any page or date corrections to Jost.

Trainers: (Emily). Jim said everyone is current.

Chuckwagon We need a new Chuckwagon Manager. Show managers need to make their own arrangements.

Rentals (Nancy): Currently there are none. Rodeo is in September. Ranch Riding is October 30.

Humane Society Evacuation: We have not heard from them. We need our own evacuation plan.

Horse Shows:

Barrel Racing: The last show was very successful. We had 50 riders and next show is May 7th in Arena 1. They did a really good job.

Dressage (Sam Miller): The show May 15th Cleared \$2200. Next show is July 10th.

Fun Shows (Kara). Jim said the next show will go on June 18th.

Gymkhana (Jessica Crane): The next show will be next Saturday the 11th. The shows are at 4 pm but the entry booth opens at around noon.

Hunter Jumper (Emily Franklin): The last show was May 7th. They made about \$3500. The next show is July 16th.

Working Equitation (Janice Kall): The next show is August 7th. The judge is Polly Limond.

Polo (Sherry): Russ Sheldon Memorial was the 7th annual. The red team won. Jared played and he wanted to know that the grounds were the best he has ever seen it. We had a polo team play at the Interscholastics and they ended up winning the first day. Dreydon, the 9 year old won MVP and Alex won best sportsmanship. Polodeo Ranch played Sat and won 22-11 and won the finals 14-8th. Sherry won MVP on Saturday and Garret won on Sunday.

Pony Club: Pony Club did testing and they had 8 people who rated up. There are 15 in the club now.

Rodeo (Nancy Kirchofer) The 2022 Rodeo is meeting on a regular basis. They are working on the bleachers. They are trying hard to find volunteers. Nancy will ask about parking at the lot on the corner. They will have break away roping. The rigs are getting bigger. Typically it will go after the calf roping. Sherry suggested fewer Barrel Racers. We are hoping PVRA can provide adult ushers. They need an emergency plan.

Motion to Adjourn: Janice motioned. Kasey seconded. Motion Carries. Time: 8:49

Time and Place of Next meetings: Board Meeting: June 15th. General Meeting on July 5th on the grounds.